











RESPONSE See Response above

COMMENT CATEGORY: Water Resources

Comment: IV.B.3.7.1.3 (p 84): This section indicates that Phase 1 will be treated through existing storm systems.
What type of “treatment” will occur and does the existing system comply with the current MS4 (GP 0-10-002)
requirements?

RESPONSE: Redevelopment of Parcel I will be constructed by a contractor working for a private
developer and when developed, will likely discharge stormwater runoff into the storm system along the
relocated North River Street which will connect to the system on Corrigan Street where water is passed
through an existing water quality unit, treated and released into the river. The water quality unit was
constructed in 2004 as a component of the City’s “Port Access Roads” project. It is a Vortechs™ System
unit as manufactured by Vortechnics, Inc., and is designed to be capable of removing 80 percent of the net
annual TSS load based on a 50-micron particle size. We understand the device to be an acceptable
proprietary practice under the DEC’s New York State Stormwater Management Design Manual.

Comment: The proposed marina will be a stillwater basin. How will bilge water, fuel spills, and other
contaminants generated at the marina be processed and disposed of without further polluting the Genesee River
and Lake Ontario?

RESPONSE: The marina will be operated and certified as a New York Clean Marina, which requires
utilization of nationally established Best Management Practices. Since the proposed marina is a stillwater
basin, attention will be made to the possibility of contamination from such sources as bilge pump out water
and fuel spills. The New York Marina Environmental Best Management Practices recommends making
boaters aware of bilge water dangers and encouraging proper practices. Measures to increase awareness
could include signs and informational flyers. For bilge water, the New York Marina Pollution Prevention
website suggests that bilge water is inspected for oil sheen prior to pumping. If sheen is present, an oil
absorbent pad or pillow must be used to remove the contaminant from the bilge water. If such actions
cannot remove the oily bilge water, the bilge water is be required to be removed manually in its entirety
and properly disposed of.

Fuel spill prevention will include making boaters aware of the marina’s refueling rules and regulations.
Although the marina will not offer refueling, a fuel spill plan will be included in the final operations and
maintenance manual that will include containment procedures and information regarding equipment. This
plan will be applicable to oily bilge water, fuel and other possible basin contaminants.
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